First-Year Council

Meeting #2: Friday, October 23, 2009

Minutes


Present:
Joanne Pedersen, Geoffrey Gilmore, Garry Rolison, Dilcie Perez, Brian Dawson, Andres Favela, Yvonne Meulemans, Kimber Quinney, Pat Morris, Kathleen Bates (representing Radhika Ramamurthi)

Guests:
Sally Serrin, Jennie Goldman
Staff:
Joan Groom
1. Welcome and Introductions: FYC Chair Barsky was out of town.  Joanne Pedersen was asked to facilitate.

2. Agenda and Minutes: Agenda for this meeting was approved.  The minutes from Meeting #1, 10/9/09, were approved by all FYC members who were present.  An e-mail will be sent by Pedersen regarding the minutes from Meeting #1 for approval by absent FYC members.

3. Website Development: General discussion yielded the proposal for the development of three distinct websites related to the CSUSM first-year.  The FYC is in agreement that it might be best to consider a single First-Year portal (ideally placed on or very near the CSUSM home page) with links to the following three sites.  The FYC will need to lobby hard for ideal placement of this portal.

a. First, a Website for First-Year Students- This website should contain comprehensive information for all first-year students.  Dr. Gilmore has begun working with the existing www.csusm.edu/firstyearprograms to revamp this site into a refreshed first-year student site.  It will be important to change the url for this student site so that there is no confusion with the site for the department of First-Year Programs.  With Gilmore and Goldman facilitating, the FYC discussed a number of ideas and challenges related to developing the student website:

i. This site should be comprehensive, covering all information needed by our first-year students (academics, housing, student life) and links to all departments providing relevant services/information.  Goldman presented a Stage model that would present/order information in a chronological fashion from the time a student applies to the completion of the first-year.

ii. The following academically related items should receive special attention on this site: Summer Programs/MAPS, GEL, Academic Advising, lower-division roadmaps, learning communities. This is information that is located elsewhere on the campus website, but we want to make this site the place where students will turn because they’ll know that they can get to everything that they need through this portal.
iii. Creative ideas included the possibility of a unique “First-Year Calendar” featuring events, deadlines, etc. having special relevance to first-year students, and a First-Year Check-Off List so students can track their completion of necessary first-year requirements and other accomplishments/milestones.

iv. Dawson mentioned that it is important to provide the “What, “ “When,” “How,” as well as “Why” for items featured on the website.  Particular emphasis should be placed on the “Why” as this generation of students (Millennial) places strong emphasis on wanting to know why something is important, relevant or necessary. 

v. Given the large amount of information and complexity of this website, we must be clear on who will be responsible for creating content and placing/organizing/maintaining that content into a university approved Cascade based website.  It was confirmed that IITS will not provide support for development of websites.  Although IITS provides basic instruction on website organization and the use of Cascade, departments/units must provide their own support for creating their respective websites. Rollison and others pointed out that this represents workload issues for the people involved.  Dr. Gilmore is heading up the formation of a FYC working group to continue developing the student website.  This working group will include: Gilmore, Goldman, and a representative from Undergraduate Advising Services.  David Barsky has said that Sally Serrin will be available to provide technical support in developing the website. The FYC agreed that Nathan Evans (Director of Admissions) should be invited to join this group.  It was also suggested that the FYC  website working group consider contacting CoBA regarding a “Senior Experience” team to help with website organization and design.

b. Second, a Website for First-Year Council- This site will serve as a primary mechanism for communicating with the campus community about the FYC and its activities.  We may also use this site for internal FYC communication.  With this in mind, it was suggested that certain information on this site may need to require “members only log-in.” Sally Serrin has already set up a URL for a FYC site (in development): http://www-dev.csusm.edu/fycouncil/index.html .  Sally will post the names (including titles, departments; but not e-mails) of each FYC member.  It was suggested that we date this list because FYC membership will rotate (i.e. membership is tied to a position, not necessarily a specific person). As agendas and minutes are approved the FYC agreed to have Sally Serrin post these items on the FYC site.  The FYC needs to craft a brief description of the FYC and its charge (to post on the FYC site).  The FYC agreed that the FYC site is an ideal place to post resources for faculty (and Graduate TA’s/Instructors) who teach primarily first-year students. We will move the archives of FoE materials to the FYC website.
c. Third, a Website for First-Year Programs- FYP is developing its own department site to communicate information related to FYP department’s offerings and activities.  This will include information on the GEL program, Summer Academy, MAPS, learning communities, LDR’s, etc.

4. First-Year Advising Issues- Andres Favela provided an update on Undergraduate Advising Services (see Appendix attached to these minutes).  The presentation covered two basic areas:

a. Overview of current UAS advising structure and practices- It was clear from the presentation that UAS has an enormous charge (advising all CoAS students).  Practical issues of funding/staffing make it difficult for UAS to see all first-year students even though UAS has been well-protected through past budget cuts.
b. Strategies being used/considered to more effectively deliver advising to first-year students:

i. UAS is placing heavy investment in the PeopleSoft DPR (Degree Progress Report) system as an automated advising system, but DPR is still incomplete and a work in progress.
ii. Peer advisors could be used (CoBA is experimenting with peer advising), but there are accountability issues; peer advisors require careful and continued training.
iii. LDRs (Lower Division Roadmaps) work well for students, but only until classes start to close.
iv. Other strategies include new FY Advising Bulletins and media site presentations.  UAS has tried Advising Clinics, but attendance is low.  Advisors used to visit GEL, but increase in students/sections has made this difficult to sustain.

v. Several FYC members expressed concern that first-year students continue to have difficulty scheduling appointments in a timely fashion.  Quinney expressed the desire of many lecturers (those who teach primarily first-year students) to have access to basic advising information/tools to assist them with answering the advising questions they often receive from their students.  Pedersen expressed the desire to increase our “cross-training” of GEL instructors.  UAS is willing to discuss and support these ideas.

5. Due to the extensive discussion of website and advising issues, several agenda items for this meeting were not discussed.

a. Summer Student Development Plan (Brian Dawson)

b. Faculty/Instructor Development Ideas (Metzger, Cucinella and Pedersen plan to meet before the next FYC meeting)

6. Action Items:

a. A FYC website working group is being formed.  
b. Metzger, Cucinella and Pedersen are proposing the formation of a FYC faculty/instructor development working group.

NEXT MEETINGS:

Friday, 11-13
KEL 3010
10am – 12noon
Friday, 12-11
KEL 3010
10am – 12noon

